
Who is Eligible for 
the Affordable Care 

Act Marketplace 
Insurance? 

Many people are eligible for ACA marketplace 
insurance.

This includes:
 ○ U.S. citizens
 ○ Refugees
 ○ Asylees
 ○ Victims of domestic violence and 

human trafficking (U and T visa)
 ○ People with work visas, such as H-2A
 ○ Cuban and Haitian entrants
 ○ People with temporary protected 

status (TPS)
 ○ Permanent residents/people with 

green cards 

Undocumented immigrants and individuals 
with DACA (Deferred Action for Childhood 

Arrivals) status are not eligible. 



Are there any other 
requirements?

Who else will my health 
insurance cover?

You must be living or working in the area 
where you apply for insurance. 

If you move to another region or 
state, you may want to change your 
health insurance. Ask about your 
options!

If your employer offers health insurance, 
you can buy health insurance in the ACA 
marketplace, but you probably won’t qualify 
for financial help.

You can buy health insurance for 
yourself, or you can include other 
members of your family. 

Ask about the plan that may be 
best for you and your family.



What if my family has mixed 
status?

Unfortunately, ACA marketplace insurance 
won’t cover family members who are 
undocumented or have DACA.

However, you only have to provide 
documentation for the people who will be 
covered by the health insurance. For example:

 ○ If you apply for insurance for your 
children only, you do not have to provide 
information about yourself.

 ○ If you apply for just yourself, you do not 
have to provide information about your 
family members. 

IMPORTANT: You ONLY have to 
provide a Social Security number 
for those who you want to receive 
health insurance coverage. It is not 
necessary to answer that question 
about others, even if you’re asked!



IMPORTANTIMPORTANT

Having ACA marketplace insurance or 
Medicaid and receiving financial support 

does not affect your ability to become 
a  Lawful Permanent Resident or U.S. 

citizen under public charge.

Blank space for local information/resources

Go to www.healthcare.gov or call 1-800-318-2596
Assistance is available in your language.
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